Some residents and the Parish
Council are trying to improve
the look of the village.
However there are some
residents who are too lazy to
arrange for someone to pick up |
their unwanted items or to take

them down the tip. '

The Village has been victim of
fly tipping, especially in the
Orchard behind Woodpecker
Drive and at the end of School
Lane. Football posts, rabbit
hutches, children's toys, flower
pots have all been dumped,
waiting for someone else to clear
them up.

This costs the village time and
money, and just like vandalism
within the village, we the residents
have to pay for this. As a

Help beat the

driest period since

This drought is due o
exceptionally low sfainfalf=
over the last two winters.

Southern Water are doing
all they can to safeguard
supplies throughout the
year and have asked the
residents of Iwade to
support their efforts by
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community we should take pride
in our properties and surroundings
and it only takes a few small
minded people to spoil this.

If you do have any items that you
want to get rid of and unable to
arrange for this. Contact the
Parish Clerk on 01795 437053 or
Gerry the Community Warden and

they will see if she
is able to arrange
for the handyman
to remove it.

Fly tipping is illegal and holds a
hefty fine. The Parish Council will
prosecute anyone who is doing this
and residents concerned will be
approached.

not wasting water

The Environment Agency
recently granted them
permission to take extra
= the River
Btop up Bewl
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keep . ing"

hose ban impo

us last year to continue to
protect water supplies in
Kent.

One of the most effective
approaches to ensuring

You may or may not know, the
Clean  Neighbourhood  and
Environment Act 2005 allow the
Parish Council to issue fixed
penalty notices for littering,
graffiti and flyposting offences.

Alongside this, the Act has brought
into play a new system for
controlling dogs - 'dog control
orders', which replaces the current
bylaw system. By using dog
control orders the Parish Council
will be able to make a range of

‘orders',
including the
banning  of
dogs and
requiring
owners to

clean up after
their dog has
‘ fouled on

areas of land
*ﬁf within  their

wSiese8 narish.

The Parish Council is able to issue
fixed penalty notices to those who
offend against a dog control order
or to prosecute them in the
magistrates' court.

there is sufficient water
for everybody is for us all
to make simple changes
to our lifestyles to help
avoid waste.

These include:
Turning off the tap while
cleaning our teeth
Taking a five minute
shower rather than a bath,
-Ensuring washing
ihes and
ers used

with a Tull
- ®

are
load



Turnstone
Close
Boundary
Dispute
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Don"t want to do your
decorating or painting?
Well give me a call
Friendly and Reliable
Service
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Professional Quality

Interior and Exterior
Decorating undertaken

Wall Paper hanging

- Free Estimates with
very competitive rates

No Job is to small

All work
personally overseen
Clean and Tidy

Nightmare of
Speedway

Residents who live on
Raspberry Hill Lane have
been living a noisy nightmare.
When Sittingbourne
Speedway Club is using the
site the noise is intolerable
and can be heard around the
village of Iwade. However
these residents are not only
living with the noise but in
addition the smell is dreadful
and the dust caused covers
everything making it
impossible for these residents
to leave doors and windows
open in the warm weather.
This means that their
weekends must be spent
indoors even on a beautifully
summers day. Even their
washing cannot be hung out
since it would need rewashing

After months of research,
telephone calls, letters,
faxing and sleepless nights,
the boundary fences are
now in the correct place! A
lot of hard work went into
this thanks to two
headstrong, determined
ladies!! Thanks also go to
Sarah George and the
Iwade Parish Council for
their support along the way.
We are happy with the
result and send our best
wishes to David
Constantine for keeping to
his word (with some little
encouragement!!)

The perfect way to transform your home
from a changing room's nightmare
to the home of your dreams.

Telephone Brett on: 07788 778799

Quality Painter and Decorator,
for Residential and Commercial Properties

__====DB.Cleall

due to the dust and smell.

Sittingbourne Speedway Club
does advise these residents
of their yearly calendar and in
2005 they had planned 138
meetings which were to
include 24 Sundays. Mrs
Cook of Raspberry Hill Lane
stated that her husband works
everyday except Sunday; this
is the only day of the week
that we can guarantee
spending time together. If the
weather allows we prefer to
spend that time in the garden.’

The amended Abatement
Notice states that the
Sittingbourne Speedway Club
should give the residents ten
days notice before using the
track on a Saturday or
Sunday. Nowhere does it say
that they can change a
meeting date, if they have had
to make a cancellation. This
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Hello and a big thank you for
everyone | have met so far, for
making me feel so welcome. If
you do see me, please introduce
yourself, it nice to see such
friendly faces.

Abandoned scrap vehicles are a
problem affecting all of us, and
with this in mind, | would like to
take this opportunity to introduce
a beneficial service that is
capable for helping us to take
away this problem. If you
telephone 01795 439393, this
company have invested in an
End of Life Vehicle de-pollution
facility and are now full licensed
Authorised Treatment Facility
and are able to offer you free
collection for scrap vehicles that
are abandoned.

Also it has been reported that
certain elderly residents have
been approached by a group of
men, claiming that they are from

procedure of cancelling and
rescheduling a meeting with
only short notice is making it
impossible for the residents of
Raspberry Hill Lane to plan
any event, such as a
barbeque, that involves being
outdoors.

Mr Cook advised the Parish
Council that last year he had
arranged a family function
carefully avoiding any
speedway fixtures. The date
of the function was 31st July
and on the 11th July he
received a letter from the
Speedway Club informing
them that they had cancelled
the meeting that was
schedule to be held on the
10th July and would be
rescheduling it for 31st July.
At this stage it was not
possible to change the family
function.

the gas board. | have contacted
the Trading Standards Board.
Please be alert of this, and
unless they are able to show ID,
do not let them in. If possible try
to remember what they look like
and wearing and report them to
the Police.

On a nicer note, if you would like
me to visit any of your clubs/
nursery's/ Playgroups, please let
me know and | will be more than
happy to do so. | hope you had
a nice Easter and let's look
forward to the summer.

Residents of Raspberry Hill
Lane are finding it difficult to
work around the Speedway
Calendar and it makes their
lives hard enough without the
dates being changed at the
last minute. They should, like
anyone lese, be able to plan
events without the fear that
they will be ruined by the
noise, dust and smell of
speedway.

These residents live on
Raspberry Hill Lane, and are
not visitors as the Speedway
Club are, yet they have to run
their lives around them. They
cannot enjoy the peace of
their own gardens with any
freedom, and cannot enjoy
what summer we do have;
instead they are shut up
indoors on a summer's day
without even being able to
open a window.
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No you were not seeing
things when you saw a 6ft
Easter Bunny walking around

Woodpecker Drive and
Turnstone Close. The
residents of the Woodpecker
Drive/ Turnstone Close
turned out again to celebrate
Easter Sunday.

A Bouncy Castle and Merry
go Round were provided for
the children of the two roads
to play on and activity table
allowed them to make bird
houses, Easter Masks,
Decorate Egg Cups to hold
the Easter Eggs that the
Easter Bunny was going to
provide.

The children went on an
Easter Egg Hunt around the
village  orchard, along
Woodpecker Drive and into

llowing
2 News.

help by offering a
donation please pop
the money in an
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any furthes
Informatiog ¥ Jabout
any of our;ctivities,
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above. _.-'(/Ve will
publishg the money
raised in the
months

Turnstone Close, collecting
clues and finally making their
way back to the Orchard
where they were greeted by
the Easter Bunny with Eggs.

The very popular and very
messy Chocolate Fondue
was provided for anyone who
was not sick of chocolate ,
along with hot cross buns for
those who could not face

What a
lovely
Mothers
Day

All Saints Church held a
special family service for
Mothering Sunday. The
Church was full of eager
children wanting to make and
give something to their
mothers, grandmothers and
aunts.

The church was filled with
daffodil bunches and the
children made cards during
the service to give to their
mums, grandmothers and
aunties.

To make the event even
more special, it was Rev
Webbs wife’s, Wyn Webbs

birthday, and everyone sang
happy birthday and flowers
were presented to her for
being a mother as well as the
birthday girl. Jeann Stockley
was also in the congregation
and for a special thank you
for all the work she had done
for the church she was also
presented with flowers.

With  the refreshments
afterwards it gave a nice start
to this special day. Thisis an
ever popular service and
should not be missed next
year, especially if you are a
mother.

Afterwards, you could see
people going to the
Woolpack Pub for their
mothering Sunday meal,
again the Woolpack was full
of flowers and everyone
enjoyed the meal and
atmosphere provided by Carl
and Jemma.
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Well Spring finally feels like it is
here and the Beavers and Cubs
are all looking forward to some
outdoor activities after being
cooped up for the winter.

We have had a busy few weeks
(as usual) with the Cubs
swimming gala being just one of
the hi-lights. All of the Cubs that
took part did extremely well and
we all had a great evening even
if we did lose our voices from
the cheering!! We didn't come
anywhere this year but lots of
the children underwent personal
challenges and all of them
succeeded and of course the
events they took part in go
towards their staged swimming
badges so a big well done to all
those that took part and of
course a big thank you to all the
parents who came along to
support.

In Beavers this half term we
have concentrated quite a bit on
our miming skills  which
everyone seems to have
enjoyed and we are hoping to
show off our new skills at the
AGM which will be on Monday
8th May the Cubs will also be
entertaining their parents with
some singing which should be
interesting !

Unfortunately the evening that
we wanted to go out and
explore the village for the Cubs
local knowledge badges was
just too cold and windy so
instead we made our weather
instruments which consisted of
a rain measurer, a wind sock, a
wind speed monitor and a
barometer. Four of the cubs
have taken them home during

the Easter break and will be
reporting back on their return.
We look forward to the results
with interest.

The commonwealth games
evening that we had was a huge
success and everyone enjoyed
taking part in the various
activities which included netball,
table tennis and badminton.
Hardly any of the children knew
what the commonwealth was all
about but they enjoyed learning
and have since reported back
on some of the television
coverage they saw so it
certainly seems to have
captured their interest.

That's about it for now except to
say that we will be planning the
next few weeks activities during
the Easter break so watch out
next time to see what the 1st
Iwade Cubs and Beavers will be
upto!

Finally | would just like to say a
big thank you to all our adult
leaders, assistant leaders and
sectional assistants who all
volunteer on a regular basis and
have just started a massive
training programme that is going
to take up even more of their
precious time. Scouting is a
world wide organisation with
over 28 million members around
the globe, none of this could
happen without the dedication
of the adults and young leaders
that turn up week after week so
please all give yourselves a big
pat on the back and then just
look at the smiling faces of the
children each week and you will
know why you keep coming
back for more.

Don't forget that if you would like
to put your child on our waiting
list or feel that you have a
special skill that you might like
to share with the children then
please call Christine Ivory on
01795 599225

Good news for
the village

store
The Government's £3000
million package for support
for the rural post office
network over the next two
years has now been given
state aid clearance by the
European Commission. The
extension of this support to
the rural Post Office network
depended on the UK
persuading Europe that this
did not represent unfair state
aid. The EC decision

confirms that funding can
continue to be made
available from 1st April 2006
to 31st March 2008.
Minister for
Competitiveness, Barry
Gardiner MP said: 'The
Government has made
unprecedented investment
of more than £2 billion to
help maintain the Post Office
network since 1997. We
welcome its pledge to
support the rural Post Office
network for a further two
years'
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Happy Days

To celebrate St Patrick's day
the children made flags,
cards, coloured pictures and
heard traditional stories about
St Patrick. We even had our
own Irish visitor!

Mothers Day cards and cakes
were made to celebrate this
special day, although some of
the children were reluctant to
part with their cakes.

We also celebrated another
birth at Happy Days. Terri
gave birth to Brennan a
healthy 9lb 30z baby boy.
Both mother and baby are
doing well

The children are delighted to
see the start of spring and
enjoy the garden to its full
potential. Although the
garden is used all the year
around, the cold weather has
restricted the use of our
spacious outdoor area, which
the children enjoy so much.

Preparation for Easter is in full
swing. The staff has a long list
of activities planned. Children
will enjoy making cakes and

a
u
u

Helping our teenagers back to
work: A Kent County Council
initiative to support
unemployed teenagers
through a two week training
course with financial support:
The Opportunities Plus is
being highlighted. The
scheme is provided by Key
Training Services a division of
KCC. The course is aimed at
16 - 17 years old who are no
longer in education and the
courses run from 9.30am to
3.30pm. If you would like to
discuss the possibility of
joining the Opportunities Plus
then please contact Tracy the
Liaison Advisor on 07795
343478. You can also contact
Key Training Services in
Maidstone on 01622 206517.

Our Easter disco and Karaoke
was a great night. We have a

cards, blowing and decorating
eggs, an Easter Bonnet
competition (keeping mums
and dads busy) and of course
an Easter Egg Hunt. I'm sure
you will look forward to a great
set of photographs in the next
issue.

Happy Days enjoys being part
of the local community and
our pre-school room would
like to invite some of our older
Iwade residence to afternoon
tea for Easter. If you would
like to come and meet the
children and enjoy some tea
and cakes, please telephone
the nursery on 01795 424348.

The anniversary of our 2nd
year of opening is
approaching fast and we feel
this warrants a party for the
children to mark the
successful two years of Happy
Days and the fun we have had
during this period.

We will be very sorry to say
farewell to the children in our
pre-school room, who are
going off to school this
autumn. We are planning an
outing for the children before
they leave at the end of the
summer. More details to
follow.

few talented singers amongst
our youths, (can't say much
about the youth leaders), but
that's another story.

We have a few trips and events
coming up, and are holding a
Easter raffle to help raise
money towards our funds. The
winners will be announced in
the next newsletter.

Ouir first trip is in May. We will
be going to the dry ski slope in
Chatham. The trip is free, so
come along and put your name
down. Other trips and events
coming up are a pamper
evening, pool competition; ice
skating, Chessington or Alton
Towers.

It is nice to see mo re new
faces coming through out
doors.

If you are aged between 11-16
years old, come along and see
what you are missing
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"SETTING THE STANDAND

Serving, MOT and Valets

Key Drop off facility, Petrol & Diesel Cars

and Vans.

All work guarantee. Fully

Insured

Serving and repairs to all leading makes
of car

Quality work at very competitive rates
Experienced Staff and Fitters
LET US CARE FOR YOUR CAR
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Ilwade

A Fantastic season for all the
lwade Herons

Well what a finish for most of the
teams this season, with two
teams left to play games this
weekend to finish their divisions
in the invicta league we have
some great finishing positions.

The under 8's have produced
some fantastic results all season
and their final game last
weekend was a crunch one in
which they needed to win both
games to finish top of their
division but if the results did not
go their way they would still
finish runners up. The game
against Swale Magpies kicked
off and all spectators were
watching with baited breath
willing the boys on. The Iwade
boys battled hard but were
unable to break the magpie's
defense and visa versa there
was some good all round
football played and the result of

the first game was 0-0. This
result meant the boys had
runners up position and what a
finish. The managers and
parents could not have asked
more of those boys in their first
season of football and there
were some very proud people
clapping the boys at the end so
WELL DONE YOU UNDER 8'S
what a team. Here's to next
season in under 9's.

The under 9's also had a tense
game in their final one. This was
against the league leader's
staplehurst monachs and again
Iwade needed to win and draw
each game to get the points for
winners but if points didn't go
their way they would still be
runners up. They too had a
really good game but both sides
were evenly matched and the
score for each game was a draw
so this meant runners up for
Iwade but who could have asked
for more than that from a great
bunch of boys playing together
in their first season. Again the
manager and parents were very
proud of all of them. WELL
DONE UNDER 9'S excellent
finish.

Parent and
Toddler
Group

The Easter party was a great
success with the children
wearing their Easter Bonnets
and parading around the village
hall. The Easter Egg Hunt was
very chaotic with the children
running around the hall and
garden looking for clues,
however everyone worked out
the clues which spelt "Easter
Eggs" and to everyone's delight
eggs were received at the end of
the party as goody bags.

Mother and Toddler will break up
over Easter and will not start
again until 18th April. Remember
everyone is welcome to come
along on a Tuesday morning
between 9am to 11am.

Everyone at Mother and Toddler
hope you had a lovely Easter.

Here are the activities we are
hoping to cover over the next
term:

The under 10's play their final
game this Sunday to determine
there league position so look out
on the web site for the result.
The under 10's have a mixed
feeling game this week as two of
the players who have been with
the team for 3 seasons will be
playing their last game with their
team mates as next season they
can not play 11 a side as they
are too young. There will no
doubt be a few sad faces as
these boys have played some
excellent football over the years
but in a couple of year's time I'm
sure they will once again be
back playing together. Good
luck.

The under 11's have a nail biting
match on Sunday in which they
need to win to come runners up
in their division as other results
in the division have gone lwades
way for them to be in with a
shout of 2nd place so we wish
them all the luck for Sunday.
Look

Out on the web site to see how
they have done. GOOD LUCK
BOYS we are all roofing for you.

2nd May Decorating Bird
Houses

9th May Cake Making

16th May Making Mugs

23rd May Picture Frames

30th May Half Term

6th June Design a spiral hat
13th June Biff Bats

20th June Fathers Day Gift -
Money Boxes

27th June Kaleidoscope

4th July Butterfly Gliders

18th July End of Term party
25th July Outing to Rare Breeds
Centre

The under 12's still have quite a
few league games left and a cup
semi final to play so they have
some hard work to do until May.
Keep it up boy

The under 7's have now split
and the future under 8's are
busy training away and have
some friendly matches to play in
the near future. The 7's training
school currently has a few
spaces for 5-7 year olds. If any
one is interested in their child
joining a successful club please
call 01795 439711.

We at Iwade football club from
the managers and committee
members and the parents and
supporters would like to say a
very big WELL DONE AND
THANK YOU to all of our young
players from under 7's to under
12's for helping us have yet
another successful year. Each
year we get better and better.
We would also like to thank the
parish council and all the
villagers for all their support to
the club as well.
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Messages
from
Iwade
Parish
Council

Village Centre Update

The presentation from Mick
Drury, of Wards Homes was
cancelled due to prior
engagements by Mr Drury.
However Mr Drury did advise the
Parish Clerk that ONE STOP
had agreed to go into the village
centre and the Chemist has
purchased two units on this
information. The other retail
outlets will consist of Hair and
Beauty, Florist and Chinese
Takeaway, as well as the
nursery.

Seaside Community
Recycling within lwade

The Organisers of the Iwade
Recycling are please with the
uptake of the village. At the
present moment 48% of the
village are using the recycling
facility. Since Iwade came into
this project 100 tonnes of landfill
has been saved.

/
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However the scheme is funded
by the EU and if funded is
agreed for this year, the scheme
organisers are hoping to include
plastic into the recycling, the only
place at the present moment that
take plastic for recycling is based
in the North of England.

New developments within the
village will be included in this
recycling scheme and at the
present moment this recycling
programmes is being run at no
cost to the village.

lwade Parish Council wishes to
encourage more residents in
lwade to use this recycling
facility and help save the area
and environment.

Kent Medway Structure Plan,
January 2006

Iwade Parish Council object to
the increase provision of
Housing for Swale from 8,300 to
9,100 dwellings.

Reasons:

1. PPG Note 3 Paragraph
23: National target is that by
2008, 60% of additional housing
should be provided on previously
- developed land and through
conversions of existing
buildings....

2. The emerging Swale
Borough Local Plan Para 4.78
states that the current
requirement for new building will

% \?\% N

only meet the requirement of the
K&MSP housing target of 30%
previously developed land. This
includes housing sites which fall
within the flood risk area. The
Iwade Parish Council objects to
further allocation of Greenfield
land which is not already
included in the structure plan and
the emerging SBLP

&, A further major concern
is the shortage of fresh water
which is continuously brought to
our attention by the water
companies. The lwade Parish
Council does not believe that this
is a temporary situation and that
global warming and its effect on
our climate is being ignored by
Government and all levels by the
Planning Authorities. The older
par of Iwade Village and some of
the newer houses suffer poor
water pressure at peak hours.

Iwade Parish Council objects to
any increased housing provisoin
for Swale as proposed by
FPMOD 7.1

Local Plan Inquiry Dates

The programme was taken from
the internet

20th April Inquiry opens at Swale
House 10am
11.00am Round Table Strategic

Policies. Ward Homes, Lasalle
Investment (Paul Sharp) and
others

3rd May Housing Land Supply

gy

round Table (All the landowners,
Developers

4th May 9.30am CPRE Policy
E21 re resource conservation

9th May 10am

Affordable Housing. Round
Table

10th May 9.30am

Kent Science Park Lasalle

Investments, Para 2.10, 2.26,

Policy B26 & RC7 2pm
Kent Science Park Rosemary
Landsdown and Derek

Whyatt, Policy B1

18th May 9.30am
Environmental Round Table
Lasalle Investments,

GH Dean, E7, also E9 and 12

8th June 9.30 GH
Dean (Paul Sharp) Contributions
to Northern Relief Road

14th June 9.30am
Kent Wildlife Trust E11, T1,
5.6.6, AAP, AAP9 (lwade

housing development

27th June 3pm
June Kashita (resident School
Lane AAP9)

12th July 9.30am
Rosemary Landsdown (AAP9, &
AAP15 Iwade housing)

2pm
Michael Drury (Wards) E7,EO,
E13, Map 16
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All
Saints

Dear Friends

Who listens to archbishops, anyway?
By the time you read this, one thing our
archbishop said will have slipped off the
media radar screen, although it did
register with the press at the time. Did
anyone really listen? Will anyone really
do anything about it?

He said that global warming is a fact
and will result in great damage and loss
of life. He warned us that God would
hold us to account for failing to avoid the
disaster we knew was coming. He was
like the Old Testament prophets. Their
people didn't believe them, got fed up
listening to them, and tried to shut them
up. The prophet Jeremiah (who lived

around 600 BC) warned the people that
God would bring their kingdom to an
end if they didn't shape up. Forty years
passed, and nobody believed him - but
then their world collapsed when the
Babylonians (today's Iraq) overran
them.

So what do we do? Everybody's got to
do something. Nobody is exempt -
governments, politicians, business,
families and individuals - we all have to
change to avoid disaster. It may come
soon - it may be a little later, if we're
lucky, but scientists overwhelmingly
agree that it will happen. What do we
ourselves do? Well, now | can put my
head on the block. Jenny has been
urging me for years to get a bicycle -
and use it! Who knows, | might even
lose some weight!

Best wishes

Ron Partridge, curate

Message from
Your
Churchwardens

By the time you are reading this,
Easter will be a memory. | hope
yu were able to join us for at least
one of the many services held
over the weeks and it was a
friendly warm experience.

It has been lovely recently
meeting so many of the village's
newer residents, as you are
being in the children for Baptism.
This is a very special service in
which the Parents and God
Parents make promises on the
child's behalf, and will hopefully
ensure they are fulfilled in the
years ahead.

We must apologise for the
abysmal condition of the Church
Notice Board. It has been
planned to have it repainted with
correct details by Christmas, then
discussion took place on possible
new times for services, and now
there is discussion on the future
linkage of Iwade with other
Churches. Not able to ask Mr
Mills to take down and repaint
until all is settled. Sorry.

For now, the services from May
7th are 1llam each Sunday
EXCEPT for the 4th Sunday
Family Service which will
continue to be at 10.30am.
Please come along and join us
for this child friendly service.

Plans are well in hand for the
Summer Fair on June 3rd in the
Village Hall. As mentioned last
month, if you wish to rent a table
to display your talents or a club
please contact Sylvia on 01795
478103. Costis £5.

Tickets will be available by June
for the Annual Concert held in the
grounds of lwade Church on July
8th at 7pm by the UK Paper
Concert Band. Tickets are only
£3 (£2.50 concessions) and you
are asked to bring your own

seating. Always a most
enjoyable evening and tickets
include interval refreshments.

Look forward to seeing you there.
A thought for our 'older' readers
To my dentures I'm accustomed,
To my deafness I'm resigned,

| can mange by bi-focals,

(John Hodges)

SPECIALIST NATURAL STONE & CERAMIC TILER

LOCAL TO IWADE & SURROUNDING AREAS
FREE ESTIMATES/QUOTATIONS
BATHROOMS & EN-SUITES

April 26th Annual Parochial Church Meeting
7.30 for 8pm KITCHENS
CONSERVATORIES/ SUN ROOMS
HALLWAYS

Visit of Good News Van in Church
10.30 to 12pm
10.30am

April 26th

April 30th Morning Prayer

Communion Service 11.00am
Family Communion 11.00am
Communion Service 11.00am
Visit of Good News Van in Church
10.30am

10.30am

May 7th

May 14th
May 21st
May 24th

May 28th Family Service WE CAN SUPPLY AND FIT ANY TYPE OF TILE

WE HAVE OVER 20 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

VWE CAN BRING SAMPLES TO YOUR HOME
WE CAN ALSO REMOVE YOUR EXISTING TILES FOR
YOU

June 3rd Summer Fair in the Village Hall

2pm to 4pm
June 4th Communion Service 11.00am
PLEASE PHONE RAY ON

01795 553203 OR 07929 H38692

Please note that EVERY WEDNESDAY MORNING at
10am Morning Prayer is said in Church, and EVERY
THURSDAY at 5.30pm Evening Prayer is said. Do
consider coming to one or both of these short
services
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Useful Contact/ Telephone Numbers

Parish Council Contact
Clerk to Ilwade Parish Council (Mrs Sarah George)
Chairman of Iwade Parish Council (Mr Peter Wilks)

Village Hall
Village Hall Caretaker
Maidstone Area Mobile Library (Van 4)
Swale Housing Association - Area Office
Swale Lighting Street Lighting Faults
Community Police Officer (Cliff Holroyd)
Ilwade Community Warden (Gerry Cox )

Swale Borough Council Reporting Line:

Bins, dog bins and rubbish (David Hill)
Highways, Road Calming,

Flood Risk number

Swale Police

Neighbourhood Watch Hotline

Anti Social Behaviour

Abandoned Vehicles

Noise Nuisance

Noise Nuisance (Out of Hours)

01795 437053
01795 472452

01795 475967
07740 183758
01795 434343
01795 417468
01795 417197
07773397138

01795 417850
01795 424341
0800 80 70 60
01795 477055
0808 1003308
01795 417575
01795 417850
01795 417850
07881 817601

Street lighting faults for (Sheerstone, Springvale, Evergreen Close, Linkway, Meadow Rise, Meadow Close)

Developers

Wards Homes
Hillreed Homes
Matthews Homes

Iwade Village News

Editor, News Coordinator (Mrs Sarah George)
News Distributor (Mrs Sylvia O'Shea)
Atlantic Print Limited - Printer

Iwade Village Clubs

Ilwade Herons Football Club (Adam Elliott)
Lamplighters (Wynn Webb)
Ballet (Every Monday from 2.30pm in Bobbing Village hall)

Clubs below are held in IwadeVillage Hall

Iwade Women's Institute (3rd Wednesday of every month)
Beavers/ Cubs (Monday evenings from 6pm)

Iwade Youth Club (Every Tuesday Evening from 7pm)
Parent and Toddler (Every Tuesday morning from 9pm to 11pm)
Karate (Every Thursday evening from 5pm )

Yoga (Every Monday lunchtime from 1pm)

Socatots (Every Wednesday afternoon from 1pm)

Local Village Nursery's/ School
Tinkerbells (based in the Iwade Village Hall)
Happy Days Children's Nursery (Crosswinds, Grovehurst Rd)
Iwade Community Primary School
Ickle Pickles Day Nursery (at the village centre)
Doctors
Ilwade Medical Centre (1 Monins Road, Iwade)
Village Amenities
Woolpack Pub The Street, Iwade

All Saints Church Contacts

Priest in Charge (Rev Bill Hornsby)
Curate (Rev Ron Partridge)
Honorary Asst Priest (Rev David Webb)
Churchwardens: (Sylvia O'Shea)

(Maria Wilkinson)

01795 437053

01634 855111
01622 691561
01707 655550

01795 437053
01795 478103
01795 420628

01795 439711
01795 424502
01795 870545

07773397138
01795 599225
01795 555164

07092 118045
01622 661299
01795 471412

01795 428061
01795 424345
01795 472578
07734 306841

01795 413100

01795 472656

01634 387227
01795 842007
01795 424502
01795 478103
01795 477133
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